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To: All Staff, Code 2A Date: July 22, 2021 

From: Kathy Gallagher, Director 
 

Subject: Change in County’s Vaccination Verification Policy 

 

The Contra Costa County Administrator issued the below memo to Department Heads directing a 
change in the vaccination verification policy. Please read this memo carefully in order to understand 
the new policy. 
 
EHSD will be issuing guidance soon on the process to implement this new verification requirement – 
specific examples of what the acceptable verification will be; who to submit it to; how the mask 
mandate for the unvaccinated will be enforced; and a reminder of the process for reporting a positive 
COVID-19 test. 
 
We know that this continues to be a difficult and challenging time for our employees, and we keep the 
health of our staff and our clients uppermost in our priorities.  We do strongly encourage all of our staff 
to get the COVID-19 vaccine. It is easy to do, and you are entitled to two hours of release time for this 
purpose.  
 
The pandemic is not going away without a fight – let’s all fight back! 
 
Best to everyone,  
 
Kathy Gallagher, EHSD Director 
 
 
 
Enclosure: 
County CAO’s COVID-19 Vaccine Update to Department Heads 

 M  E   M  O  R  A  N   D  U  M 
 

              Kathy Gallagher, Director 
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https://myvaccinerecord.cdph.ca.gov/

